Congress Planning Committee

Minutes
Lausanne, Switzerland, October 7th; 2006

Present members:

Karsten Boden
Chairperson, Chairman WCNA 2006, IFNA 2nd. Vice-President
Tuula Sora

Organizer WCNA 2002
Fred Lam 

Chairman WCNA 2010

Henk Norder

Treasurer WCNA 2010

Sandra Ouellette
IFNA President

Pascal Rod

IFNA Executive Director

Jaap Hoekman 
IFNA 1st Vice-President

Zoricà Kardos

IFNA Treasurer

Invited:

Mrs. Carole St-Loup
Lausanne Tourisme, PCO WCNA 2006

08:15

Call to order

Welcome words from Mr. Boden.

Introduction of Mrs. Carole St.Loup from Lausanne Tourisme who is invited to the meeting for the final report of the WCNA 2006. This is the reason why the agenda is changed in order to let Mrs. St.Loup attending the only part she is concerned with.

WCNA  2006:

Mr. Boden reports on the world Congress. It announces that there is a surprise compare with what was expected as incomes.

It reports on the difficulties of having 2 different books keeping for one budget.

The budget that has been developed was maximizing the costs and minimizing the incomes , which explains that the final actual balance appears with good benefits.

The incomes in the budget have to include the part of prepayment made by the IFNA for Beaulieu congress centre first payment and Lausanne Tourisme first payment. There is also a grant from the Canton.
In expenses some fees for the bank appears and there was more than 2% taxes on Credit card payments. This has to be considered in the budget.

There is a reimbursement for Jamaican participants who have overpaid and still missing payments from some hospitals in France.

Mr. Rod says to Mrs. St-Loup that Lausanne Tourisme has to demand to the concerned hospitals to pay rapidly.

Lausanne Tourisme is giving to the congress budget the benefits made from the Tours organized by them , which is appreciated because not expected.

The Gala banquet has been well attended with 450 tickets sold and has provided unexpected incomes.

The incomes from the fees are:

CHF 476 925 from participants

CHF     8 320 from accompanying persons

CHF        914 from exhibitors
CHF 496 159 in total

Exhibitors:

CHF 394 681
Extra incomes ( gala, tours…)

CHF 101 945

Which makes a total of CHF 1 139 795

The IFNA needs to be reimbursed for the prepayments and the loan. 

CHF 30 000 have already been paid back and there is still CHF 110 000 to be paid out of the budget before sharing the benefits.

The total cost for the interpreters is:

CHF 97 345   that is less than budgeted, even if all sessions have been translated into 3 languages, which is very satisfying.

At the closure of the budget , it should appears a total benefits of :

CHF 222 404  as net income and shared as following:

CHF 177 923 for the IFNA

CHF   44 481 for the SIGA which is less than what they used to get with their national congresses.

In terms of payments for congress fees, only 602 participants have paid early fees for a total of 1278 registered participants, including 1021 Nurse anesthetists, 206 exhibitors and 41 accompanying persons. 124 participants were non-paying.
903 have registered for all the congress, with only 779 paying and 154 have paid for only one-day registrations that has to considered for the future.

There were 29 different nations represented.

For the exhibition , 500 m² have been sold which is good and CHF 150 000 have been paid as sponsoring that is less than  for past congresses.
The sponsored workshop by Organon, that has been very well attended provided CHF 15 000. This type of sponsored workshop seems very attractive and financially interesting.

Mrs. St-Loup says that it was her first international meeting and she has learned a lot. All participants thank her for her kindness and efficiency during the congress and a bunch of flowers is offered to her as a reward.

09:30- 10:00 Coffee break.

The meeting starts again with the approval of the last CPC minutes. The minutes are approved with the modification of the name of Mr. Ger Visser in charge of the exhibition for the next WCNA in The Hague.
WCNA Lausanne Comments:

Mr. Boden reports on specific problems he has been facing to.

Relation with the national association :

The NOC when it has been appointed by the SIGA was considered as a task force, but then because of the elections of a new Board within the SIGA, direct links with the NOC have been deleted. It is lately with the new elected board after one year of break in the relationship that the SIGA was involved again in the process of the organisation of the Congress. Mr. Boden recommends involving the president of the hosting association in the process, at least inviting him/her once at a CPC meeting.

Mr. Boden reminds that it is a long involvement process for the NOC and the hosting association needs to be in a way aware of the evolution of the organization of the congress.

Exhibitors:

It has been difficult to maintain a continuing contact with the companies, since a lot of them were in a process of merging and contact persons were changing. The level of decisions for international affairs has moved during the past years. It went up to a global level, then back to a European one, that didn’t facilitate the contact. The fiscal year considered is not the same for American companies than for European. For American the end of the year is in June , when it is October for European companies.

Contracts were not signed before January to April 2006 that is very late and close to the congress period.

Some bills have been shared between the international level and the local or national one , that didn’t facilitate the payments.

The NOC member in charge of the Exhibitors has to be fluent in English.

Organization:

Mr. Boden recommends having the Congress chairperson serving on a full time or at least ½ time position for the last 3 months prior the Congress.

He also recommends having the entire NOC participating to some of the CPC meetings for better understanding the process.
Mr. Fred Lam suggests that the chairperson has to control everything concerning the exhibition and being the only contact person with corporate partners.

Mr. Boden says that Mr. Alfons Sherrer has been very efficient in the organization and all exhibitors have been fully satisfied.
A few participants have complained: fees were too expensive and there was no French translation for the book of abstracts.

Once again the question of a second language is raised. It should depend on the market and number of attendees for each language. Mr. Hoekman proposes to include in the registration  application form a question concerning languages understood by the participant, in order to know in advance the required translation.

12:00 13:15 Lunch Break

Mr. Boden then reports on the organization on site. There was a briefing every morning with all the NOC. Everyone within the NOC had a specific charge. Mrs. Monica Vitti was in charge of the registration and volunteers, Mr. Sherrer was in charge of the scientific program and Mr. Silvio in charge of the exhibitors.
Mr. Boden raises the question of the plenary sessions: it is proposed to maintain at least one for the IFNA President and Executive Director reports.

Mr. Boden proposes to have a combined booth for the IFNA with the next Congress. The IFNA needs to be visible as organization.

The President reception has to be maintained because of the opportunity for contacts with board members of country members.

It is recommended to have the Poster session close to the Exhibit hall.

The Gala banquet needs to be more fun, despite a few official addresses.

The tradition of IFNA flags during the opening ceremony has to be maintained.

There is maybe a need for organizing a special registration booth for Groups.

A lot of problems have been raised with E-registration for hotels. The E-registration will be more and more used and should improve.

There have been some problems with speakers speaking shorter than expected, which creates troubles in the planning.
Everyone congratulates once again Mr. Boden for the perfect organization and the unexpected benefits.

CPC manual Review:

The CPC manual is amended and corrected, page by page. Mr. Rod will send the update version right after the meeting.

WCNA 2010:

Mr. Lam says that there is nothing new since the last meeting; they will start the promotion and have already  received a lot of requests for information at the booth during the congress in Lausanne.

The meeting is adjourned.

Minutes as submitted by Mr. Pascal Rod, IFNA Executive Director, December 1st. 2006. 
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